MANNERING PARK PRECINCT COMMITTEE INC.
MEETING MINUTES
[bookmark: _GoBack]Date: 15th August, 2022.
Venue: Mannering Park Community Hall 
Time: 7.06pm
CHAIRMAN: Andrew Whitbourne              MINUTES: Judy Whitbourne 
Present 
 Judy Whitbourne, Andrew Whitbourne, Robyn Sauerbier, John Sauerbier,  Maggie Mecklem, Frank Shorter, Trevor Wrightson.
Apologies 
  Frances Hough, Graeme Hough. Neil Wynn, Ian Carr, Graham Pavitt.
Minutes from previous meeting – 18/07/2022
Moved: Frank Shorter
Seconded: Maggie Mecklem.  CARRIED.
Business Arising / Progress Reports
Item 2: Shared pathway (Ongoing)
A commitment has been made to invest $7m into the construction of the pathway by The Albanese Labor Government but funding will only come available when Central Coast Council elections have happened in September 2024. Pat Conroy MP has been approached to remove this condition so planning works can be undertaken prior to new elections. Acknowledgment of the request has been received but as yet no further information is available.
Action:  Continue to follow up response from Pat Conroy MP.
Item 23: Radar Speed Signs (Ongoing)
Central Coast Council has advised that data collected from the recent traffic counters indicates that speeds along Vales Rd have trended downward. Excessive speed or ant-social driver behaviour should be reported to the Police assistance Line on 131 444. Reporting of instances assists police in allocating resources to carry out patrols.
Action:  

Item 27: Western Foreshore Restoration. & Item 28 Foreshore condition at Caravan Park.
 Crown Land Department has advised that the licence holder for the sea wall in front of the caravan park wishes to relinquish the licence. Crown Land Department will apply for funding to rebuild the wall.
Action: Follow up in September.
Item 30: Future use of Power Station Land.
Yasmin Catley MP has passed on a response from Tanya Davies MP, Parliamentary Secretary for Planning, the land in future maybe reused for employment opportunities as well as conservation. Copy of this correspondence has been sent out as a group email from The Precinct, for community comment.
Action:
Item 31: Rubbish on Ruttleys Rd.
Item from general business 18/07/22. Large volumes of rubbish have been dumped at the pylons along the causeway and also at the canal outlet. Delta have been approached for advise or action.
CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence summary was presented by the Chairman
Moved: Andrew Whitbourne.
Seconded: Robyn Sauerbier.  CARRIED
TREASURER'S REPORT
Presented by Andrew Whitbourne.
Administration Account –   Balance 19/7/22 $1270.25 less hall hire $60.85, website $99 Balance 15/08/22 $1110.40
Supper Account – Balance 17/08/2020  $35.15 less hall hire $35.15 Balance 15/08/22 $0
Moved: Andrew Whitbourne
Seconded: Frank Shorter  CARRIED
NEW BUSINESS
1. Large numbers of dead fish have washed up along the shoreline of Wyee Bay. The dead fish include many different species, such as bream, flathead, mullet and rays. Central Coast Council and EPA have been called in to investigate the death of the fish. EPA will release a report once all testing has been completed.


Meeting Closed 7.32pm
Next meeting – Monday, 19th September 2022.

